DELTA KAPPA GAMMA

KAPPA CHAPTER MINUTES

MAY 10, 2011
Kappa Chapter's dinner meeting was held at Third Presbyterian Church.
President Scarlett Kiser welcomed the 29 members and guests present.

Special guests present were Dr. John Almarode and Martha Moore, grant-in-aid recipient, and her parents. Dee Hoy led the Collect and Susan Doughty and Ronda Reames led the music. Scarlett thanked Bev Wise for providing the rainbow favors.
After a delicious dinner, Faith Ballew introduced our speaker, Dr. John Almarode. She mentioned that she was one of his elementary teachers and that John has become a teacher, author, and renowned authority on brain-based learning and has presented workshops all over the world. This fall he will join the College of Education faculty at JMU.
The program was entitled "Keeping Your Brain Young and Healthy". John's presentation was fun and informative with lots of audience participation. He described four ways to stay sharp:

1.  Increase your level of mental activity.

2.  Increase your level of physical activity.

3.  Increase your level of social engagement.

4.  Eat well and control vascular risk factors such as blood pressure,       

cholesterol, and stress.

He also provided the group with a number of handouts.
The minutes and treasurer's report were distributed at the registration table and accepted as written. The treasurer's report showed a balance of $3,188.83.

In the absence of Anne Perdue, Scarlett asked that members sign up for responsibilities for next year's meetings.

In new business, Scarlett led a discussion about possibly having all non-dinner meetings at one centrally located school. It was decided to have the  Program Committee make that decision.

Shirley Crawford, member of the State Scholarship Committee, announced that she has red DKG umbrellas for sale for $15 as a fund raiser for that committee.

Scarlett welcomed Karen O'Brien home from her mission work in Africa and reminded the group to make contributions to Schools for Africa in the container on the back table. She mentioned that at the state convention in Lynchburg, $2,000 was collected for Schools for Africa. At the convention, Susan Doughty presented Dr. Virginia Cherry with a scrapbook of all of Flat Annie's adventures in all the state chapters.

Lee Ann Whitesell presented Martha Moore, a senior at Buffalo Gap High School, with the Downs-Ryerson Grant-In-Aid in the amount of $1,000.

Martha will be attending Longwood University in the fall and plans to pursue teaching and school counseling.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Becky Park, Acting Secretary
